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The official version of the Project Development Procedures Manual (PDPM) is the 
electronic version located on the California Department of Transportation 
(Caltrans) Division of Design Website: 
https://dot.ca.gov/programs/design/manual-project-development-procedures-
manual-pdpm 

Reformatting of the PDPM was necessary to comply with the Caltrans Web 
Accessibility for All (CWAA) project initiated to respond to California Assembly Bill 
434, which mandates that all public web content must be compliant with the 
Americans with Disabilities Act.  Current PDPM chapters and appendices posted 
on the Caltrans website are accessible as of June 30, 2020. 

Included with the transition to web accessibility, individual chapters and 
appendices revised on or after June 30, 2020 are created with Arial font, 
replacing the Times New Roman font.  Each chapter or appendix last revised 
before this date will remain in its current appearance until the next revision is 
needed, therefore, until all text is updated, the PDPM will include a mix of both 
fonts. 

Some of the references found in the PDPM have hyperlinks that connect to 
Caltrans intranet pages which are not displayable to the general public.  Until 
such time that the specific reference becomes available on the internet, the 
user will have to contact their district liaison, Caltrans project manager, or the 
appropriate Headquarters division to inquire about the availability of the 
reference. 

PDPM holders are encouraged to use the most recent manual version available 
on-line at the above website.  Should a manual holder choose to maintain a 
paper copy, the holder is responsible for keeping their paper copy up to date 
and current. If you received this manual change transmittal by some method 
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other than the electronic notification service for project development 
procedure updates and would like to become a recipient, please visit: 
http://lists.dot.ca.gov/mailman/listinfo/project-development-procedures-
updates 




